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Bringing Learning to Life 

13th July 2024  
 End of Year Celebrations!   
Dear Eastway Families,  
 

As we come to the end of another very busy year, we would like to share with you some of the 
upcoming events before the end of term and key reminders. Thank you so much for coming on 
Friday! It was a wonderful afternoon and so lovely to see so many of you there.  
 

It’s Coming Home! (hopefully!) 
We are so proud of our England Team making it to the final and 
know that so many of our children have said they will be staying 
up late to watch the game. It should not end too late but if we 
get to penalties or the match goes into extra time, we know it may be a late night! We will keep 
our registers open until 10am on Monday morning so if you arrive late, you will not get in trouble. 
This is a special treat and I have been heavily persuaded by the wonderful Year 5 Debate Club! 
 
Leavers’ Assembly 
To mark the end of their time at Eastway, Y6 children will lead a special leavers’ assembly on 
Wednesday 17th July at 9:30. This will include performances of some songs, some memories and I 
am sure a few tears! All children will be able to have two members of their family come to watch 
FREE OF CHARGE. It is sure to be an emotional celebration so be sure to bring your tissues! 
 
Whole School End of Year Disco 
We will be holding our End of Year Whole School Disco on Wednesday 17th July from 4.00 – 
5.30pm. We will have a quiet room with crafts and chill zone for those who get overwhelmed. Drop 
off and pick up will be at the main school entrance, the class teachers will bring your children out 
into the playground at the end of the disco. Year 6 will arrive at 5.15pm for their Prom and the 
Whole School will complete their last dance with the Year 6s before they leave. There is no charge 
for this event. Please note that children will not be permitted to walk home alone after the disco. 
They must be collected by an adult. Year 6 Prom ends at 7pm. Thank you so much to Mr Thomas 
and our Year 6 families for planning this event! 
 
Whole School Trip 
There is a whole school trip to Moreton Shore planned on Monday 22nd July, this will be weather 
permitting as we all know we can’t rely on the great British weather but fingers crossed we make 
it!! If it is a wet day, we will do a fun day in school so beach clothes either way!  
 
Whole School Water fight 
On Tuesday 23rd July we will be holding our whole school water fight. Please send your child in 
with a spare set of clothes, this is their chance to have some fun soaking the staff. Super soakers, 
sponges and buckets are provided by school so please do not send any in as we have no way of 
ensuring that they can be kept safe.  
 
End of Term 
Last day of term is Tuesday 23rd July and school closes at 1:30pm. We have consent for your end 
of term arrangements already saved on your My Child at School account. Please check your MCAS 



account and ensure all permissions for early closure are correct and up to date. If you require you 
child to stay until 3:15pm or Swashbucklers after school club please book a place on via ParentPay 
or call school office. We are closed to all pupils on Monday 2nd September for staff training. We will 
see you all at 8:45am on Tuesday 3rd September. To say thank you to the children and to kick-start 
the Summer Reading Challenge, we will send home a book as a gift, we hope you enjoy it! 
 
Carrier Bags  
Our children have lots to bring home at the end of a busy school year, please send a carrier bag in 
with your child before Thursday. We look forward to them bringing all their work home to share 
with you.  
 
Lost Property 
On Thursday after school we will have tables out on KS2 yard with all unnamed lost property. Please 
pop in and collect anything that might be yours. This will be your last chance as anything left after 
this date will be donated to charity. One of our Year 3 girls has also taken home the wrong size Next 
coat, please check if you have hers and we can arrange a swap! 
 
Summer Holiday Club 
We got some last minute funding to run FREE holiday club sessions (activities & food). Please book 
your Reception – Y6 child’s place using this link https://forms.gle/Ywiq2CfbG8uHeyy28 or book 
childcare for Early Years- Y6 on ParentPay.  
 
Each day there will be fresh food available and a hot nutritious meal plus craft and fun activities 
running 10am- 2pm for children to enjoy with their friends and Eastway staff. We will also have lots 
of companies and coaches in to deliver a wide range of activities too. See some of them below:  
 

WEDS 24th JULY THURS 25th AUG 

Family Fun Day, all welcome 10-2.  
Face paints, glitter tattoos, animal handling, 
slush, hot dogs, popcorn and fun! 

Gaming Bus  

Save Our Seas- underwater craft project  

Cheer Fitness  

 

MON 29th JULY TUES 30th JULY WEDS 31st JULY THURS 1st AUG 

Cooking Session Dance Fit  A2Z Animal Safari  Street Dance  

Yoga & Mindfulness  Tri Golf Nerf Wars   Wheels Extreme  

Multisport  Craft & Board Games  Crazy Obstacle Course  Athletics  

Forest Schools 

 

MON 12th AUG TUES 13th AUG WEDS 14th AUG THURS 15th AUG 

Fitness Frenzee Fitness Frenzee Drama Club  Drama Club  

Kids Cooking  Wheels Extreme  Football   Football   

Yoga & Wellbeing 
workshop 

Yoga & Wellbeing 
workshop 

Yoga & Wellbeing 
workshop 

Yoga & Wellbeing 
workshop 

 
We hope your children enjoy the treats that we have arranged to celebrate the end of year and fun 
over the holidays.  
 
Thanks again for your continued support! If you need any food or someone to talk to over the 
holidays, please reach out to us. Myself, my leadership and pastoral team will be working throughout 
the break so please get in touch or pop into school to see us when we are open.  
 

 

Mrs Emily Morris 
Headteacher 

https://forms.gle/Ywiq2CfbG8uHeyy28

